The Trails End Way December Newsletter 2019

From Connie

You should have received the Activity booklet for 2019/20 either delivered to your door or by email. *Please keep this for quick reference for the season.*

These newsletter publications are only one of many ways of keeping informed on the parks many activities. We strive to provide up to date and accurate information but please remember to check all the bulletin boards -- in the Main Hall, Card Hall and Library. The Club website has more details and the most recent updates. Check out: www.trailsendclub.com.

Thanks to Maureen Colburn for replicating the Board Calendar which you received with your Activity Booklet. A December special events calendar is included with this newsletter. The two together should give you a thorough listing of our busy, busy schedule of events.

From my house to yours, I wish you all a Very Merry Christmas! Feliz Navidad!

Joyeux Noel! Xrystos Rozdaetcia! and Happy Holidays!

Wishing Everyone All of the Very Best in 2020!

From the Board

The board of directors would like to welcome all the snowbirds back for another season of activity and fun. We understand that new permanent residents have moved in over the summer and we welcome you. To all our old permanent friends nice to see you again.

To the new residents please take time to come out to our Monday morning meetings; you will gain valuable information regarding events in the valley, and all our social events that our social club has to offer. You will get the opportunity to meet coordinators and chairpersons for all activities. View our activity board located in the main hall.

The multipurpose room is now totally finished and Dan and the boys have worked all through the summer on the pool room. Thanks Dan looking great!

Once again welcome back from all your 2019-2020 Board of Directors:

Geoff Walker President

Ron Stark 1st Vice President Jim Frost 2nd Vice President

Jackie Smith Secretary
Muriel McCallum Co-Treasurer
Maureen Colburn Co-Treasurer
Tom Dame Director
Roger Mommer Director

Roger Mommer Director Terry Neal Director

Submitted by Geoff Walker, President

Bingo

A special **HEB** Bingo will be held on Tuesday, December 3, 1:30 Main Hall. Everyone is invited.

Blood Drive

Please watch for announcement of our first blood drive and come out and donate.

Christmas Concert

The concert this year will be held on Sunday, December 22nd at 7 p.m. in the Main Hall. If you have family coming with young children who will want to receive a gift from Santa, please purchase a gift, wrap the gift and put it under the tree that evening. Posters for choir sign-up, set-up and clean-up will be posted on the sign-up board in the Card Hall. Practices begin Wednesday, December 4th. The contact person is Carol Watson @540 on Vera Cruz.

Christmas Decorating Contest

Soon we will see wonderful holiday displays popping up in the yards around our Park. Listen for announcements from the Board regarding contest details. Let's all get into the holiday spirit and light up our Park.

Church Services

Beginning December 1st at 8:30 AM in the Library.

Happy Hour

Happy hour starts this Friday from 3:30 to 5:30 in the Main hall.

Kitchen

The kitchen is in full swing. Ivy is in there busy baking cookies for Friday's Jam Lunch. Thursday night suppers have begun. The first was hosted by Vera Cruz and Leisure Lane, the second by Yucatan and Durango and the next one on December 5th is hosted by South Bermuda. Thursday, November 28 was cancelled due to it being Thanksgiving.

New Year's Eve in the Card Hall

Anyone wishing to play cards or games is welcome to join us in the Card Hall. Coffee and punch will be provided. Bring a snack to share and any other drinks you wish. We will eat at 6:00PM.

New Year's Eve Dance

Put your dancing shoes on and come out to the New Year's Eve Dance. Music by "Dr J". There will be door prizes and spot dances and a light lunch will be available. Ticket are \$10.00 per person. Get your tickets from Marie Mackey @ 639 Trinidad; Floyd Neal @ 660 Trinidad; Terry Neal @ 925 Leisure Lane.

Park Patio Sale

The first park wide patio sale is on Saturday, December 7th. If you require tables they will be delivered on Friday after lunch on December 6th. Sign up sheets for tables will be posted in the main hall next to the Trails End Activity board. Only 2 tables per person, thanks. For any further questions please contact Ken Tanula at @ 570 Vera Cruz

Paper Tole

Will start in December if there is interest. Please contact Dolores Dame

Pictures for Directory

Picture dates for this year have been set for December 5, 6, and 9th. The photographer will be set up on those dates in the Library from 10am to 2pm. Sign up sheets are in the Main Hall. Future picture taking dates will be set up in the new year.

Red Trailettes

Our meetings this month are December 4th and 18th in the Card Hall at 8:30AM. Hope to see you all there.

Upcoming Events

- _ Special Bingo January 4th.
- Tuesday Evening Entertainment beginning in January, watch for details.
- Slo Pitch league starts January.
- Variety Show: watch for entry deadline.
- First Ice Cream Social will be January 12th
- Craft Sale will be January 25th

Contact Information Changes/Updates

Name	Home Address	TE Address
Connie Senkiw		714 N. Bermuda
Bonnie & Frank VandeGraff		
Terry & Judy Neal		
David & Julie Krauth		667 Trinidad
Kenneth Seipel		

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
1	2	3 Special HEB Bingo 1:30	4	5 Pictures in Library 10 to 2	6 Pictures in Library 10 to 2	7 Patio Sale 8 to 12
8	9 Pictures in Library 10 to 2	10	11	12	13	14
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
22 Christmas Concert 7 pm	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30	31 New Year's Parties in Card Hall and Main Hall				